
TO: Board of Directors

FROM: Ruth Floyd, Executive Director of Business Services

SUBJECT: Bus Purchase Authorization

DATE: April 18, 2023

TYPE: Action Required

Kim Pedroza, Director of Transportation, recommends purchasing three type A route buses. As
part of this transaction, we recommend surplusing via trade-in two buses from the current fleet,
lowering the net cost of the purchases.

According to Board Policy 6210, purchases exceeding $50,000 require school board approval.
The State of Washington provides reimbursement for most of the purchase cost in the form of
annual depreciation payments. Below is a description of the buses and cost, less trade-in,
including sales tax, recommended for purchase:

3-21 passenger, new Magellan type A unleaded buses, estimated cost $407,061.36

All "yellow" school buses will be purchased with Transportation Vehicle Fund resources that are
restricted for this purpose. The cost for school buses is set through a statewide bidding process
supervised by OSPI. Two fully depreciated buses from the current fleet will be surplused when
the new vehicles arrive.

The estimated delivery date is approximately 9 months from the order date, so we will process
these purchases in the 2023-2024 fiscal year.

Recommendation:

We recommend the board approve the purchase of three Type A passenger buses from NW
Sales for a total estimated cost of $407,061.36.
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